DUNBLANE – LIKHUBULA PARTNERSHIP
A Scotland-Malawi Partnership  -  Scottish Charity Number SCO 38877
Steering Committee Minutes    -  17th February 2016

Present, Fiona Anderson (Chairperson), Jenni Barr, Iain Smith, Tom Smith, Neil Kitching, Stuart Brown , Ian Brown, Ann Hale, Jean Rutherford, Christy Cunningham, Alba Escala, Catriona Glen,  Anne McEwan, Ruth Astbury
   Apologies: George Bond, Colin Renwick, John Kilby, Ivor Butchart, Audrey Cooper, Laura Paton

1. Thoughts and prayers were expressed for Colin Renwick’s speedy recovery.

2. Minutes of the meeting held on 6th January 2016 were approved.
3. Matters Arising: Fiona reported that the money from the UN Development Goal Grant is now in the bank and equipment for the stall at the Fling can now be purchased.

4. High School matters: Andy Ritchie, Principal Teacher Pupil Support, has agreed to link with the Nurse Project girls to initiate a new Likhubula group among the new First Year pupils and to promote and carry forward High School links with the Partnership.
The Nurse Project: The girls reported that a letter has been received from Mulanje District Hospital (copies shown to the Committee). Implications from the letter were discussed and the following steps agreed:

Next Steps: Requirement for an outline of needs and priorities from both sides. Suggestion made that priorities set by the girls could be met by appointing a health educator rather than a nurse to fulfil the role. A letter will be sent to District Hospital in response to their letter. 
Representatives from our committee who are visiting Likhubula in the summer have agreed to be a conduit of decisions made on both sides.
5. Finance: Neil distributed a draft Report and Financial Statement for the year ended December 2015. 
Following discussion, a donation of £3000 to Classrooms for Malawi was proposed and agreed. It was agreed that this money will be restricted to two Likhubula schools, Nansato and Psani.

Tony Begley (Director of Classrooms for Malawi) will be visiting the area  to find out how the BB money can best be spent, on building and/or repairs. The target outcome is to produce classrooms which will provide an improved environment for learning and teaching.
Action: Write to the Likhubula Steering Committee letting them know about the forthcoming BB visit from Dunblane. This letter is for information only. They are not required to do anything.

An additional £2000 was agreed to reimburse the BB for living expenses for George and half of Ian and Fiona’s expenses.
Stuart recommended retaining some money for future emergency food aid. Neil assured us that this can be allowed for within his updated financial report.

It was pointed out the money promised from The High School from Likhubula Day has not yet been transferred into the Partnership account.

Action:  The girls and Anne McEwan will follow this up with the school via Andy Ritchie.

6. Emergency Support. Housing Project: The Committee expressed its disappointment at the lack of progress and lack of information regarding the completion of this project. Ian Smith is communicating with David Hope Jones from the Scotland Malawi Partnership. It is hoped that Andrew Nakahoma (Chair of SMP in Malawi) can meet with Philip and investigate the situation. It was also suggested that Tony Begley could be asked to check it out while he is over there.
Action: Ian to provide a summary report to SMP defining the history of the project. Key issues are: Why has work stopped well before completion of the project, what has happened to the resources that have been paid for but not used and why has there been no communication from Philip?

It was agreed that in principle the job should be finished but that any further expenditure should be deferred until further information is received.

7. Bursars: Jenni summarized the situation regarding funding for Christina’s teacher training.  Funding for her 3rd Year of training has been requested and was proposed and agreed by the Committee.

Thanks to Tom and Audrey for the useful outline of the programme followed by the bursars through secondary education. Tom provided information on the formation and procedures of the selection committee in Likhubula. There was a short discussion on the issue of gender balance in the selection of bursars and how best to achieve it.
Fiona is sending out cards of congratulation to bursars and thanks to Mr Nayambalo.

8. Mvano: A letter is being sent by snail mail to Mvano in Malawi. Fiona was requested to investigate  the situation during her forthcoming visit. The Guild would like to send out gifts, e.g. soap for Mvano to distribute in the community.

Fistula: Ian hoping to provide an update from Sue Hope.
9. 
Likhubula Service: As Colin is indisposed, this has been postponed. It was suggested that it could be held in September/October to incorporate contribution from the BB visit.
Action: Jenni to make request to Session.
11. 2016 visit to Malawi: Fiona outlined current topics for discussion during visit to Malawi including: housing, an area census, liaison with supplier of feed and fertilizer in Chitikale, meetings with Mary’s Meals and SMP representative, nurse project, Mvano. Important to meet with Steering Committee, especially Akimu and Mr Safari to assess their needs.
Action:  Request to SMP for their representative in Malawi to turn up during the BB visit.
12.  AOCB: Meeting dates:  Action: Set dates for the following session at May meeting.

Review of Core Tasks: Tom suggested that, in the light of experiences with recent projects, it would be useful to have a review of the core tasks of the Partnership. A Needs Assessment would enable us to focus on key developments and future tasks.

Date of Next Meeting:  Wednesday 30th March – Ivor to chair
